
Welcome back! Content de te revoir! We hope you and your families had many lasting memories from this holiday
season. The cold weather provided an opportunity to just relax and be with one another. We are very much looking
forward to working, supporting, and learning in a team with you during the second half of this school year.

With the winter break extended for all students in Alberta, our staff prepared for a multitude of student learning, and
are excited to have students back! As a reminder, our protocols continue to remain the same and are listed below:

● Daily Screen: We ask that parents ensure they are completing the daily screening of their children prior to
sending them on the bus or dropping them off at the school. An updated Daily Screening Checklist from
AHS will be shared with you when it becomes available.

● Wearing masks: This continues to be mandatory for Grade 4 students and PreK-Grade 12 students on the
bus.

● Cohorts: Students will remain in their classroom cohorts to contain any spread.

● Entrance/ Exits: When students arrive or leave, they will continue to use their designated entrance and exit
doors with classes entering and exiting one at a time. Students are still required to sanitize their hands when
entering and exiting the building.

● Handwashing/ Sanitizing: When students leave or enter the classroom, they continue to be required to
sanitize or wash their hands.

● Mid-day Disinfecting: Daily disinfecting by our custodial staff each day continues.

*The division will also be providing a letter with detailed information regarding protocols.

We look forward to working with our families and supporting your children, in a safe, caring and faith based
environment at École Our Lady Of the Rosary School. As always, if you have any questions or concerns please
reach out to us. We look forward to an amazing rest of the year of learning.

Yours in Christ,

Rob Coumont David Griffin


